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CITY OF HAMILTON 

 

M O T I O N 
 
 

 Public Works Committee:  June 3, 2019 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR E. PAULS...….…..…………..………………..... 
 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR ……………...…..…………………………… 
 
Extension of Contract C15-23-18 (P) Relating to Churchill Park, Hamilton (Ward 
1) 
 
WHEREAS, Churchill Park is undergoing a redevelopment to include rain gardens to 
alleviate localized flooding in the adjacent residential area, leading to the excavation 
and removal of soil from the property;  
  
WHEREAS, residents on Parkside Drive have expressed concern that the storm water 
berm is affecting their sightlines into the park; 
 
WHEREAS, to address sightlines to the satisfaction of the residents, additional soil 
needs to be removed from the property;  
 
WHEREAS, contract C15-23-18 (P) was competitively procured through a request for 
tender and awarded to the low bidder, Metric Contracting Services Corporation; and, 
 
WHEREAS, the removal of soil to address sightline concerns is considered additional 
work to the contract and this additional work has been quoted by the contractor as per 
the unit prices in the contract;  
   
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That $45,000 be allocated from the Ward 1 Area Rating Reserve Account 

#108051 to the Churchill Park project Id 4401056127 for the purposes of 
extending contract C15-23-18 (P) to complete the soil removal works; and, 

 
(b) That Council approve the single source procurement, pursuant to Procurement 

Policy #11 – non-competitive procurements, for the additional scope to 
complete the soil removal works, at the upset limit of $45,000 and that the 
General Manager of the Public Works Department be authorized to negotiate, 
and amend the Contract C15-23-18 (P) and any ancillary documents required 
to give effect thereto with Metric Contracting Services Corporation, in a form 
satisfactory to the City Solicitor. 

  


